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Republic of the Philippines 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
Visavas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City 

Tel Nos. (632) 929-66-26 to 29 (632) 929-62-52 
929-66-20 929-66-33 to 35 

929-70-41 t o  43 

MEMORANDUM 

FOR/TO : All Undersecretaries 
All Heads of Attached Agencies 
All Assistant Secretaries 
The Bureau Directors 
The Regional Executive Directors 

* .
The Regional Directors, EMB and MGB 

FROM The Undersecretary For Policy, Planning, 
Research and Legislative Affairs 

SUBJECT : More Focus on Governance Through More Visible 
Actions and Programs 

DATE 
. r ':>.-. 

This refers to the memorandum from Cabinet Secretary Ricardo Saludo 
transmitting the instruction of the President for government to give more 
focus on the business of positive and real governance through highly pro-
poor actions and programs. The said instruction was stressed during the 
NSC Cabinet Group Meeting held on 16August 2005 in Malacaiiang. 

In this regard, please submit to the ofice of the undersigned status of 
your office's compliance to the President's instruction not later than 16 
September 2005 . We shall collate these and submit the same to the 
Presidential Management Staff. 

FOR PROMPT ACTION, PLEASE. Thank you. 

Let's Go Green 


